

DOKUMEN NEGARA

SANGAT RAHASIA



PEMERINTAH KOTA TEGAL
DINAS PENDIDIKAN DAN KEBUDAYAAN
UPTD SPF SMP NEGERI 2
KOTA TEGAL

LATIHAN UJIAN SEKOLAH

BAHASA INGGRIS

PAKET A

KECAMATAN TEGAL TIMUR

Tahun 2021/2022

SOAL LUS BAHASA INGGRIS

A. Choose A, B, C, or D for the correct answer.

The text is for questions 1 to 3.

Hello, I am Nabila. This is my extended family. My father is Mr. Martin. He is a doctor. My mother is Mrs. Yulia. She is a veterinarian. I have a little sister. Her name is Aurel. She is three years old. Mr. Ibrahim is my grandfather and Mrs. Maryam is my grandmother. They come from South Sulawesi. They have two children, my mother and uncle David.

Uncle David is my mother's big brother. He is an architect. He married my aunt, Mrs. Marlina. They have a daughter. Her name is Nabila. Next month Nabila will have a younger brother or sister. Nabila is my cousin. If the baby is born, he or she will be my cousin too. We will always spend time together on the vacations. I love my family.

1. What is the purpose of the text?
 - A. To describe Nabila's father
 - B. To describe Nabila's relative
 - C. To describe Nabila's mother
 - D. To describe Nabila's family
2. What does Mr. David do?
 - A. He is a veterinarian.
 - B. He is a business man
 - C. He is an architect
 - D. He is an engineer
3. "We will always spend time together on the vacations."
What does the underlined word mean?
 - A. Holidays
 - B. Free time
 - C. Weekends
 - D. Spare time

The text is for questions 4 to 6.

My last holiday was a very simple holiday. On the first few days of my holiday, I spent my time writing, painting, and hanging out with my family. I rarely went out because I was enjoying my hobbies.

On the last day of my school holiday, I visited my friend's home to study. After we finished studying, we then cycled around the neighborhood. While we were cycling, we were thirsty. So we decided to go to a minimart to buy a bottle of mineral water in the minimart, we were surprised to see our homeroom teacher there. We greeted him and he asked us about our holiday. We told him about our days and we said goodbye after we chatted for a while. The day was getting dark so we went back to our homes to spend time with family. Although I only spent time with family at home, I really enjoyed my short holiday.

4. Why did the writer write the text?
 - A. To give a story of someone's school holiday.
 - B. To describe how he spent his school holiday.
 - C. To amuse the readers about his school holiday.
 - D. To retell his personal story on how he spent his school holiday.

5. Why was the writer's holiday a very simple holiday?
- A. Because he could have fun with his friends.
 - B. Because he really enjoyed his short holiday
 - C. Because he only did his usual activities at home.
 - D. Because he was spending his school holiday by studying.
6. "I rarely went out because I was enjoying my hobbies."
The word 'rarely' has the closest meaning as....
- A. Usually
 - B. Seldom
 - C. Often
 - D. Never

The text is for questions 7 to 9.

Dalgona Coffee

Ingredients:

2 tablespoons granulated sugar

2 tablespoons instant coffee

2 tablespoons cold water

Ice

Milk

Directions:

1. In a medium bowl, combine sugar, coffee, and water. Using a mixer or a whisk, vigorously whisk until the mixture turns silky smooth and shiny, then continue whisking until it thickens and holds its lofty, foamy shape. (If whisking by hand, it will take 8 to 12 minutes to get to optimal fluffiness.)
2. Fill a glass most of the way full with ice and milk, then dollop and swirl the whipped coffee mixture on top, mixing before drinking, if desired.

Adopted from: <https://web.archive.org/web/20210317202622/https://www.delish.com/cooking/recipe-ideas/a32072159/dalgona-coffee-recipe> (March 30, 2021)

7. What is the objective of the text?
- A. To inform the steps to serve dalgona coffee.
 - B. To explain the ways to enjoy dalgona coffee.
 - C. To show the instructions to make dalgona coffee.
 - D. To describe the ingredients to make dalgona coffee.
8. Why do we need to whisk the mixture around 8 to 12 minutes by hand?
- A. To blend the water and the milk
 - B. To mix the milk and the coffee maximally
 - C. To get the optimal fluffiness from the mixture
 - D. To smooth the mixture of granulated sugar and the coffee
9. What should we do to make this recipe quickly?
- A. Whisk the mixture by using a mixer
 - B. Vigorously whisk the mixture by hand
 - C. Add more warm water to make it foamy
 - D. Use the blender to increase the fluffiness of the mixture

The text is for questions 10 to 13.

Fried Potatoes

Ingredients

- 4 red potatoes
- tablespoon olive oil
- 1 onion, chopped
- 1 green bell pepper, seeded and chopped
- 2 tablespoons olive oil
- 1 teaspoon salt
- 3/4 teaspoon paprika
- 1/4 teaspoon ground black pepper
- 1/4 cup chopped fresh parsley

Equipment

- Large skillet
- Plate
- Pot

Steps

1. Bring a large pot of salted water to a boil. Add potatoes and cook until tender but still firm, about 15 minutes.
2. Drain the potatoes and cut them into 1/2 inch cubes when they are already cool.
3. In a large skillet, heat 1 tablespoon olive oil over medium high heat. Add onion and green pepper. Cook for about 5 minutes, stirring often, until soft. Transfer to a plate and set aside.
4. Pour remaining 2 tablespoons of oil into the skillet and turn heat to medium-high.
5. Add potato cubes, salt, paprika and black pepper. Cook, stirring occasionally, until potatoes are browned for about 10 minutes.
6. Stir in the onions, green peppers and parsley and cook for another minute. Serve hot.

PREP TIME: 20 Min

COOK TIME: 25 Min

10. What does the text tell about?
- A. The potatoes and their use.
 - B. How to make fried potatoes.
 - C. Boiling potatoes in good ways.
 - D. Someone's experience in cooking.
11. How long do we need to cook after we add onion and green pepper in a large skillet?
- A. 5 minutes
 - B. 15 minutes
 - C. 20 minutes
 - D. 40 minutes
12. When do we heat 1 tablespoon olive oil over medium high heat?
- A. Before we add onion and green pepper.
 - B. After we add onion and green pepper.
 - C. Before we drain the potatoes.
 - D. While we drain the potatoes.

13. From the text we know that
- A. we cook potatoes until tender but still firm, about 15 minutes in boiled salt water
 - B. we cut potatoes into 1 inch cubes when they are already cool
 - C. we don't need plate to make Fried Potatoes
 - D. we need 15 minutes to prepare the recipe

The text is for questions 14 to 16.

How To Clean White Leather Shoes

Materials:

- Paper Towel
- Soap
- Old t-shirt or cotton rags
- Magic eraser

Steps:

- Remove dirt on the surface: Wet a paper towel. After that, squeeze the towel to excess water. Gently wipe down your shoes. This step will help remove big pieces of dirt. After you're done, let the shoes dry for 10 – 15 minutes.
- Clean the sole: Wet the magic eraser and squeeze it to excess water. Rub the magic eraser up and down the soles of your shoes until the stains and dirt are gone. Make sure the magic eraser is damp, not dripping all over the shoes.
- Scrub with soap: Last step, wet your old t-shirt or cotton rags and lather it with some soap. Massage the upper part of the shoes with a small gentle motion. Make sure to massage until it returns to its white color. Then, wipe away any excess with the rag or t-shirt. After this, let your shoes dry for 10 – 15 minutes.

14. What do you need to remove dirt on the surface of your shoes?

- A. Soap
- B. Paper towel
- C. Cotton rags
- D. Magic eraser

15. "Wet the magic eraser and squeeze it to excess water."

What does the word 'it' refer to?

- A. Dirt
- B. Sole
- C. Water
- D. Magic eraser

16. What is the last step of cleaning the shoes?

- A. Clean the sole.
- B. Wet the shoes.
- C. Remove the dirt.
- D. Scrub with soap.

The text is for questions 17 to 20.

Prince Raden Putra and Dewi Limaran were husband and wife. They lived in a palace. Prince Raden Putra's father was the king of the kingdom.

One day, Dewi Limaran was walking around in the palace garden. Suddenly she saw a snail. It was ugly and disgusting. "Yuck!" said Dewi Limaran and then she threw it away into a river. She did not know that the snail was actually an old and powerful witch. She could transform herself into anything. The witch was angry to Dewi Limaran. The witch put a spell on her and changed her into a golden snail. The witch then threw it away into the river.

The golden snail was drifting away in the river and got caught into a net. An old woman was fishing and used her net to catch some fish. She was surprised to see a golden snail in her net. She took it and brought it home. When the old woman woke up in the morning, she was surprised that the house was in the good condition. The floor was mopped. And she also had food on the table. She was thinking very hard. "Who did this to me? The person is very kind." It happened again and again every morning.

The old woman was very curious. One night she decided to stay up late. She was peeping from her room to know who cooked for her. Then, she could not believe what she saw. The golden snail she caught in the river turned into a beautiful woman. The old woman approached her. "Who are you, young girl?" "I am Dewi Limaran, Ma'am. A witch cursed me. I can change back as a human only at night," explained Dewi Limaran. "The spell can be broken if I hear the melody from the holy gamelan," continued Dewi Limaran. The old woman then rushed to the palace. She talked to Prince Raden Putra about her wife. Prince Raden Putra was so happy. He had been looking for his wife everywhere.

He then prayed and meditated. He asked the gods to give him the holy gamelan. He wanted to break the witch's spell. After several days praying and meditating, finally gods granted his wish. He immediately brought the holy gamelan to the old woman's house. He played it beautifully. And then amazingly the golden snail turned into the beautiful Dewi Limaran. The couple was so happy that they could be together again. They also thanked the old woman for her kindness. As a return, they asked her to stay in the palace.

Source: <http://folklore-lover.blogspot.com/2001/04/keong-emas-golden-snail.html>

17. What is the story about?
 - A. A king who looked for a wife.
 - B. A husband and wife who lived in a palace.
 - C. A princess who turned to a golden snail.
 - D. An old lady who wanted the holy gamelan.
18. Why did the old woman feel surprised in the morning?
 - A. She caught a golden snail on her fishing net.
 - B. She found her house in a good condition.
 - C. She saw a beautiful woman in her house.
 - D. She met the Prince Raden Putra's wife.
19. "She could transform herself into anything" (paragraph 2)
What does the underlined word refer to?
 - A. The golden snail
 - B. The witch
 - C. Dewi Limaran
 - D. The old woman

20. "I can change back as a human only at night" (paragraph 4)
The similar meaning of the underlined word is
- A. Occur
 - B. Happen
 - C. Follow
 - D. Switch

The text is for questions 21 to 24.

Long ago, there lived a lion in a dense forest. One morning his wife told him that his breath was bad and unpleasant. He wanted to check this fact with others. So he called three others outside his cave.

First, he met the sheep. The Lion opening his mouth wide said, "Sheep, tell me if my mouth smells bad?"

"Yes, Friend. There seems to be something wrong with your breath". This plain speak did not go well with the lion. He pounced on the sheep, killing it.

Then the lion called the wolf and said "What do you think? Do I have a bad breath?" The wolf saw what happened to the sheep. He wanted to be very cautious in answering a question. So, the wolf said, "Who says that your breath is unpleasant. It's as sweet as the smell of roses". When the lion heard the reply, he roared in an anger and immediately attacked the wolf and killed it. "The flatterer!" growled the lion.

Finally, came the turn of the fox. The lion asked him the same question. The fox was well aware of the fate of the sheep and the wolf. So, he coughed and cleared his throat again and again and then said, "Oh Dear Friend, for the last few days, I have been having a very bad cold. Due to this, I can't smell anything, pleasant or unpleasant".
The lion spared the fox's life.

21. Based on the text above, we can conclude that
- A. The lion killed the sheep because the sheep was flatterer.
 - B. The lion killed the wolf because the wolf was honest.
 - C. The lion's breath smelled good.
 - D. The lion's breath was unpleasant.
22. Why did the Lion attack and kill the wolf?
- A. because the wolf flattered him.
 - B. because the wolf was his enemy.
 - C. because the wolf was hungry.
 - D. because the wolf was sick.
23. What did the lion ask to the three other animals?
- A. He asked how his life is.
 - B. He asked where to find food for him.
 - C. He asked what happened to his mouth.
 - D. He asked how the weather today is.
24. "Due to this, I can't smell anything, pleasant or unpleasant." (last paragraph)
The word this here refers to ...
- A. A very bad cold.
 - B. The lion's breath.
 - C. The fox's throat.
 - D. The fox's smell.

The text is for questions 25 to 27.

Butterflies are a type of insect with large and often colorful wings. They start out as eggs. They lay their eggs on leaves. The eggs hatch into caterpillars with tubular body. The caterpillar eats leaves, buds, or flowers of plants. When a caterpillar is full sized, it goes into another stage called chrysalis. Caterpillars attach themselves to something solid before becoming a chrysalis. The caterpillar inside the chrysalis changes into a butterfly. Some butterflies make the change in one week. Some others take years to change. When the change is complete, the adult butterfly splits the chrysalis. The insect unfolds its wings and pumps blood and air into them. It spreads out the wings until they become dry and harder. The beautiful butterfly then flies to get nectar from flowers. Most butterflies live only for one or two weeks.

25. What is the text mostly about?
- A. Butterflies' life stages
 - B. How a caterpillar lives
 - C. How butterflies lay their eggs
 - D. Physical characteristics of butterflies
26. Why do butterflies fly to some flowers?
- A. To get nectar
 - B. To pump blood
 - C. To get some food
 - D. To dry their wings
27. Where does a caterpillar change into a butterfly?
- A. On the flower
 - B. On the leaves
 - C. Inside the chrysalis
 - D. Inside the nectar

The text is for questions 28 to 30.

The Red Bird of Paradise

An Indonesian endangered species, the Red Bird of Paradise is distributed to lowland rain forests of Waigeo and Batanta islands of West Papua. This species shares its home with another bird of paradise, the Wilson's Bird of Paradise. Hybridization between these two species are expected but not recorded yet.

The Bird of Paradise, *Paradisaea rubra*, is large, up to 33 cm long, brown and yellow bird with a dark brown iris, grey legs and yellow bill. The male has an emerald green face, a pair of elongated black corkscrew shaped tail wires, dark green feather pompoms above each eye and a train of glossy crimson red plumes with whitish tips at either side of the breast.

The male measures up to 72 cm long, including the ornamental red plumes that require at least six years to fully attain. The female resembles the male but is smaller in size, with a dark brown face and has no ornamental red plumes. The diet consists mainly of fruits, berries, and arthropods.

28. What is the text about?
- A. Describing the Red Bird of Paradise in general
 - B. Explaining about different size of birds
 - C. Telling various birds habitat
 - D. Giving Information about birds

29. We know from the text that
- The female Red Bird of Paradise is bigger than the male
 - The Red Bird of Paradise is rare nowadays
 - The Red Bird of Paradise live alone in its home
 - The Red Bird is as large as the female
30. "...with a dark brown iris, grey legs and yellow bill ..." (paragraph 2) The underlined word is closest in meaning to...
- Wing
 - Tail
 - Breast
 - Beak

B. Match into the correct answer in the box.

- Hi
- This
- Fine
- My name
- chief
- Really? It's great, honey.
- May I have your attention, please?
- Giving his opinion to his son
- Three
- Monday and Thursday
- Two
- Monday and Tuesday

Fill in the blank with correct answer in the box.

Eddie: Hello, _____ (31) is Eddie.

Alison: Hi, Eddie. I'm Alison, and _____ (32) is Janet.

Janet: _____ (33), Eddie.

Eddie: Hi, Alison. Hi, Janet.

The following text is for question 34 and 36.

Fourth Elementary School Schedule Of Sukamaju

Time	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
Ceremony						
07 15 - 8 20	— Mathematics	Science	History	Indonesia Language	Religion	Sport
08 20 - 09 30	Art	Lampung Language	Mathematics	English	Dance	Scout
BREAKING TIME						
10 00 - 12 00	Indonesia Language	Science	Computer	Sewing		Scout

34. How many language subjects are there?
35. What days will Indonesia Language be studied?
36. How many days will Mathematics be studied in a week?